Buckden 

Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden.

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA

Minutes
Minutes of the Annual Electors Meeting held on Monday 6th April 2009 at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
In attendance : 

Mr. G. Schofield

Ms. A. Peters

Mr. C. Thornborrow

Mr. P. Breen


Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)


CC Mr. J. Roberts and two members of the public.

Apologies were sent from Mrs. J. Deadman.

2.
The Minutes of the Annual Electors Meeting from March 10th 2008 were accepted as a true record. This was proposed by Mr. C. Thornborrow and seconded by Mr. G. Schofield.

3.Mr. Schofield welcomed the members of the public, Mr. Stephen Barrett (OIC Buckden House) and Sally Coleman his Director. He invited Mr. Stephen Barrett to address the Meeting.
Mr. Barrett stated that his contract as Senior Officer will only run until 31st August 2009 but he explained with confirmation from Sally Coleman that it was unlikely he would be moving to another position after this date. He wanted his work at Buckden House not to be in conflict with the community and would appreciate the needs of the parishioners.

He was asked if when parties of visitors came to stay at Buckden House they were aware of the conditions originally agreed with Dr. Graham Cox, Tony Seddon (previous OIC) and BPC. He replied that visitors may not appreciate the need to be quiet after 9.00pm as perhaps they had not made the original booking so had not seen the conditions. In future there will be a notice on display in Buckden House to this effect, Sally Coleman confirmed this. 
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She said it was important that disturbances should not happen and gave Stephen Barrett’s home number, 01535 680376 and Education Bradford 01274 385500. When asked if this was an answer service, we were informed that this was a security number where specific home numbers were available so if there was a problem at Buckden House at weekends it could be resolved.
Council were informed that when parties came to Buckden House they were 
briefed by the Senior Officer and were asked to consider the need of local people living close by. This is a quiet village and the needs of the community are important. The younger groups were little problem, it was the youth groups who made most noise!
Council then enquired about the felling of the trees in the grounds of Buckden House. Mr. Barrett said this had had to be done as there was a lot of dead wood in the tree structure that needed to be made safe.

A parishioner said the trees had not been trimmed, they had been butchered and the ‘Do Not Climb on The Wall’ notices were not in keeping with Buckden’s ambience. They had changed the nature of the centre of Buckden.

Sally Coleman was not happy with the notices but as the walls were in poor condition, for Health & Safety reasons until improvement work was carried out they would remain. The work to rebuild the walls was in hand and the work was out to tender at present She understood commencement was due  mid/end of May. The budget had been approved and there would be extensive repointing/rebuilding work carried out; then the notices would be taken down.
A Councillor asked if the tree Officer at Colvend had been aware of the general butchery of the trees in the grounds. By only cutting the tops out of the trees, the branches would grow again and if Education Bradford were concerned of the walls being made vulnerable by the root system what work was being carried out to stop this. He was assured that the department had been aware of the work being carried out. 
A parishioner said that two years ago EB were to have notified Council prior to work of this nature being carried out but this had not happened. Sally Coleman apologised but said that Dr. Cox was no longer in the position he had, Tony Seddon now had left so there was a ‘new team’ and they wanted to work closely with the community in the future.
So much so that she offered Buckden House as a venue for an Open Day Event, a McMillan Coffee Day in September or a Bar B Q in the summer.

A Councillor expressed his thanks and was pleased with the suggestions; a parishioner agreed and said this was hopefully going to be a ‘new beginning.’

The Chairman asked if any one had any further questions, there were none, so he thanked them for their address. Mr. Barrett and Sally Coleman left at 8.30pm.
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4.
Chairman's Report.

Mr. Schofield thanked CC Mrs. S. Marshall and Mr. J Roberts for their support and guidance through the year. He thanked the Councillors but reported that the year had been uneventful.

5.
Matters arising.

5.1
NYCC – The Threshfield to Cracoe road is to be resurfaced each night beginning April 27th for approx 2 weeks between 7pm and 5 am.

(ref: 5581) Clerk to display notices.

6.
Land Letting.
The land was relet for £12, a cheque being presented.
7.
Questions from Parishioners.
7.1 A Parishioner asked who was responsible for the ford opposite The White Lion at Cray. He was informed that the farmer who used the ford held a right of way over it but as the pub had use of the car park, it was felt that they would be responsible for its upkeep. The parishioner was concerned as the steepness from the car park into the stream was quiet steep. As the farmer who was the only person who exercised a right of way was unconcerned Council also were unconcerned.

It was pointed out that the footpath over the stepping stones should in fact go over the foot bridge higher up the valley, but this had stopped being used some 20 years ago. 

7.2 At a previous Meeting the loan of the Matrix had been raised. CC Mrs S. Marshall had said she would look into this but as she was not at the Meeting, Clerk to contact her.
The Chairman then asked CC Mr. J. Roberts for his report.

· At the swimming pool in Skipton, over 60’s sessions were now free. Free bus travel, free swimming, ideal!

· Problems with meeting ‘Housing Quotas’ as Council were trying to prevent Skipton becoming more than a Market Town but additional housing was needed.

· Car Parking Review. There were going to be problems at the back of the Town Hall when refurbishment was being carried out. Mr Fattorini was offering car parking on the east side of the Castle. 
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· Council were concerned as there were now 12 empty shops along the main street. The Planning Committee had been approached by Costa Coffee to open a coffee bar where the youngsters of the town could have gone but this was turned down by the casting vote of the Chairman.

· CCTV continuation was a problem as it is very expensive to run. Some of the system is leased some parts not. It is the monitoring of the display which is carried out in Harrogate that is expensive.
· Council were hoping to open a Culture Centre as a Mr. Roebuck from Starbotton had some years previously donated 1500 paintings to the Council but there were only 3 on display, the remainder in storage on Snaygill Ind. Estate. 

· The National Park was getting money from Natural England for walling projects. This was being carried out at Camm Houses and Fleet Moss but farmers were concerned in that they carried out their maintenance with no reward and who was going to maintain the rebuilt walls on completion.
· YDNP had being looking for suitable pockets of land for house building. This would be based on local needs but would be difficult to monitor.

· NP – A65 being policed by fast VW Golf cars but with motor bikes leaning over on cornering an accident was inevitable.

· There was an Environmental assessment being carried out on the installation of a hydroelectric unit being set up on the beck at Kettlewell. An Archimedes screw was being set up at Linton and Settle.

There were no other points, the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the Meeting at 9.00pm.
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